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Kingscliff Public School 
Works notification February 2021 

Kingscliff Public School is being upgraded to provide new permanent teaching spaces and core facilities to cater 
for enrolment growth in the area. The scope of work includes replacement of all classrooms, including 
demountable buildings, a new library, an extended hall and new canteen, new outdoor spaces and a redeveloped 
school entry 

Upcoming work  

From Monday 8 February 2021 we will be 
conducting bore hole testing at Kingscliff 
Public School as part of our site 
investigations for the school upgrade.    

Seven bore holes will be made across the 
Kingscliff Public School site as indicated in 
the image to the right. We will use a truck-
mounted drill rig to make these bore holes, 
which is roughly as loud as a commercial 
lawnmower.  The bore holes will be 
approximately 10 cm wide and up to four 
metres deep.  

This work will involve four contractors 
being on site and will be completed in a 
day. Test areas will be cordoned off during 
drilling to ensure student and public safety. 

Over the coming months, there will also be site visits to Kingscliff Public School by our project team and 
contractors such as architects and engineers who will be conducting a range of site investigations as part of their 
early planning and design work. 

Working hours 

Standard work hours will apply - 7:00am to 5:30pm, Monday to Friday and 8:00am to 1:00pm on Saturdays. 

 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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